
Re: BUMG Faculty Testimonial for Shipley Center for Digital Learning & Innovation (DL&I) 

 

As a clinician educator and principal investigator of Boston University Community Health 

Alliance of Medical Professionals (BU CHAMPs), I have worked with team members to develop 

an education and practice model embedded in the primary care clinical learning environment that 

teaches health professional students to work together on interprofessional teams. Understanding 

our collaborative practice and education model is new to many, we contacted BU Center for 

Digital Learning & Innovation for assistance in developing videos to both demonstrate and 

disseminate our model of care. 

 

After an initial meeting sharing goals for the project with DL&I leadership, I virtually met Mr. 

Joshua Mackler who has since guided our team in moving forward our video development.  Josh 

has been excellent at breaking down and explaining the process of video development and 

production to our BUSM and Charles River Campus faculty team as many of us have little to no 

experience in making videos. He has provided guidance in writing scripts for our planned three 

videos with 4-7 characters per video including helping our team clarify our intentions for each 

video, providing example scripts and recommending ways to get started. As a team of five 

faculty clinicians and educators, our schedules have challenged our time commitment to the 

project. Josh has been extremely flexible in meeting with the project team and in addressing 

everyone’s questions, providing helpful resources and explanations.  Additionally, with the time 

pressure of funding ending, he has helped us adapt our approach to the videos in order to 

accommodate budget and time constraints. I highly recommend the Shipley Center for Digital 

Learning & Innovation as their committed team members have provided valuable insight and 

direction to move our project efforts forward.  


